
“The Israelites, all the men and women, whose heart moved them to bring material for all 

the work, which the LORD had commanded through Moses to be done, brought a freewill 
offering to the LORD” (Exodus 35:29). 

In this week’s Update, the Board (Pastor and Deacons) would like to keep 
you up to speed on some of the repairs and cleaning which were done re-
cently  at the Church.        

CATHEDRAL GLASS (STAINED GLASS) REPAIRED 

On December 10, 2024, an anonymous donor paid for 
the repairs of the stained-glass on the Church steeple.  
Prior to this repair, one large pane of glass was dam-
aged creating an empty space which was left unattend-
ed for many years.  This large space permitted cold air to 
flow into the balcony of the Church.  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

OLD BOILER TANK WITH RUST REPLACED 

On January 18, 2025, one of the two boiler tanks in the 
furnace room was removed and replaced with a new 
tank. This work needed to be done as soon as possible.  
We praise God for those who contributed their time and 
other means to ensure that this task was completed. 

                                                     

 

 

NORTH EAST (LOWER INSIDE) CORNER OF LAKESIDE 

ENTRANCE 

The lower inside corner at the entrance on Lakeside 
Road was plastered with cement.  Prior to the repair, 
you might have noticed a hole in the wall close to the 
pipeline.       

 

 

UPPER BALCONY WITH CLUTTER:  

A small sample of someone’s personal possessions 
which, for many years, occupied the entire upper          
balcony in the sanctuary (and other rooms in the 
Church including the gym, Nursery and ministry.  Thank-
fully, all the clutter have been removed from the balco-
ny.  

 

 
UPPER BALCONY  WITHOUT CLUTTER:   

Part of Church’s balcony after  all the clutter were 
removed in November, 2024. 

 

 


